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RAE, and FERS-FRAE Beginning in Fiscal Year 
2020 

November 14, 2019 

Reference Number: NFC-1573660438 

Dear Customer: 

In June 2019, the Office of Personnel Management (OPM) issued Benefits 

Administration Letter (BAL) 19-305 regarding changes to Agency contributions for 

FERS, FERS-RAE, and FERS-FRAE. To comply with the new contribution rates as 

dictated by OPM as the first pay period beginning on or after October 1, 2019, the 

National Finance Center (NFC) updated all of the affected tables as of PP 21.  

There is no action required on the part of the customers. 

Authorized Agency representatives with questions concerning this notification should 

contact the NFC Contact Center at 1-855-632-4468, or via the ServiceNow Customer 

Service Portal (CSP).  

https://www.opm.gov/retirement-services/publications-forms/benefits-administration-letters/2019/19-305.pdf
https://www.opm.gov/retirement-services/publications-forms/benefits-administration-letters/2019/19-305.pdf

